SUMMERLYN HOA – Informational Community Meeting	    July 26, 2022

Meeting started at 7:05pm, located at the community pool. 

· Welcome: Introduction of Board Members
· Neighborhood Watch Presentation: Hosted by Clayton Police Department
· Community watch program that enlists the active participation of the residents in cooperation with local law enforcement. 
· Recognize and report crimes and suspicious activities. 
· Protecting yourself, family, property. As well as your neighbor’s family and property. 
· Working with the Clayton Police Department to reduce crime and improve overall quality of life in an area. Residents within the community joining together in a cooperative effort to create a sense of community and get to know your neighbors. 
· Following neighborhoods currently have active community watch programs: Riverwood, Glen Laurel, Glen Haven, Cobblestone and Garrison. 
· Open Discussion about neighborhood watch presentation. Community members who were/are interested in a program provided contact information to HOA board. 
· HOA Board Updates for Community
· Sidewalk on Glen Laurel has officially transferred to the Town of Clayton. Thank you to everyone in the community to assisted in getting this huge task accomplished. We were able to come together and work on a common issue in record time. 
· Pool resurfacing is still on schedule for Fall 2022 after the season ends. Pool will be drained, resurfaces and ready for Spring/Summer2023. 
· Trespassing signage added at the pool area due to increased illegal activity overnight. 
· No long-term parking at the pool. Please submit a parking request via SummerlynNC.org for parking requests. 
· Rental Cap is currently at max capacity. If you wish to add your property to the waitlist, please contact Colie Botto – Real Manage. 
· Board is continuing to work with NCDOT regarding a crosswalk for safer passage over Glen Laurel. Currently this is pending with the Town of Clayton, as they must put in a sidewalk on the opposite side of Summerlyn. Cross walk would be in the middle, not at entrances due to poor line of sign on Glen Laurel. 
· Some bushes along Glen Laurel have been removed due to overgrowth. 
· Bids for landscaping and pool contracts will be coming due in the coming months. 
· If you have personal referrals, please sent to Colie Botto.
· Deep trim of the greenway and bushes at sidewalk are needed. Board is looking into what the cost of these may be and when will be the best time to do them. 
· Possible increase in cost from vendors with potential increases on dues. 
· Opened floor for Questions for Colie Botto with Real Manage in attendance. 


Meeting concluded at 8:30pm. 
